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Our New Majority continues to astound me by their actions.  It must be remembered that they came into power in large part because they convinced the public that the Old Council was not responsive to the public, was a captive of special interests, and had already made up its mind about how to run the city.





This New Majority comes to power as a tool of Sonoma County Conservation Action (SCCA) led by Bill Kortum. A SCCA newsletter states, “ SCCA backed candidates established environmental city council majorities for the first time in Petaluma where all three SCCA endorsements - former SCCA board member David Keller, Jane Hamilton and Pamela Torliatt swept the field.”  Add Councilmember Maguire and you have the majority.





Initially this New Majority endorsed the Calthorpe plan without any provision for widening 101 south of Route 116, Lakeville St. (This is the version of 101 development promoted by the SCCA)  Only after public outrage at this did they support widening the Petaluma River Bridge.  It took more outrage before they finally accepted widening 101 to the Sonoma/Marin county line.  So much for putting the interest of local citizens first.





They then arbitrarily directed city staff to negotiate only with the wastewater company that had no association with previous city government.  This, despite the fact the other final applicant had offered a lower cost proposal.  





To continue their “out with the old” policies, they are now doing whatever they can to kill the Rainier cross-town connector and interchange on 101.  Without declaring their true goal of not allowing any construction west of the freeway, they imply the “delay” is just to have time to study it some more.  “To be sure there aren’t better alternatives”, so they say.  





Now, in a final spasm of brute power, they have rammed through a citywide vote on a twenty year Urban Growth Boundary.  But on only that single twenty year option, even though the other Councilmembers moved to offer the public an additional choice of a seven year boundary.   Not that there’s anything wrong with having the citizens decide on a UGB, but to give the public only one choice flies in the face of the New Majority’s continuous concern about studying all alternatives before making a decision. 





The UGB will pass, no matter where it’s located or what its term is and the New Majority will say it is the will of the people.  To be given only one choice or nothing, is not much of a choice.





The final straw, from my point of view however, is that for any future Council to make even minor adjustments to the UGB, that council will need a six seventh (an 85%) vote!!!  This means that any two councilmembers will be able to stop any change.  Again, this from a group that didn’t like the fact it took a five sevenths vote to replace the city manager.  Remember when they were saying that majority rule should prevail?  That a simple majority of the council elected by the people should be able to take any action?





State and local taxation takes only a two thirds (66%) vote - and that’s extremely difficult to get.  The 101 sales tax issue is technically being voted on as a general tax requiring only a 50% approval because, even for this highly desired action, a two thirds (66%) vote doesn’t seem obtainable.





There never was any discussion as to why an 85% approval vote by the 


City Council should be required to make specifically allowed changes in the UGB.  It seems to me that a group who bulldozed their way to power by smearing a council that didn’t abuse it’s majority position, has become what they said they despised.    





Think about this six seventh (85%) vote and whether or not you have elected people who really believe in majority rule.   
